
 

 
 
 
 
November 8, 2018 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary 
Nathaniel J. Davis, Sr., Deputy Secretary 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street NE 
Washington, DC 20426 
 
Re:  Jackson Hydroelectric Project, FERC No. 2157 
 Fisheries and Habitat Monitoring Plan – 2019 Monitoring Activities 
 License Article 410 
 
Dear Secretary Bose: 
 
Public Utility District No. 1 of Snohomish County is notifying the Commission, per License 
Article 410 and related Fisheries and Habitat Monitoring Plan (Plan) Section 4.1 for the Jackson 
Hydroelectric Project, of its plans for monitoring activities in the Sultan River for the year 2019.  
The monitoring activities for 2019 will include:  

 Riverine habitat monitoring per Plan Section 2.1, if there is a high flow event or other 
major event causing significant change,  

 Water temperature monitoring per Plan Section 2.2,  
 Spawner abundance, distribution and timing monitoring per Plan Section 3.1, and  
 Juvenile production (smolt trap) monitoring per Plan Section 3.2 (Year 1 of 2 for 2018 

to 2023 6-year block). 
 
If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Keith Binkley, Natural Resources 
Manager, at (425) 783-1769 or KMBinkley@snopud.com. 
 
Sincerely, 
  

/s/ Tom DeBoer 
 

Tom DeBoer 
Assistant General Manager of Generation, Power, Rates, and Transmission Management 
TADeBoer@snopud.com  
(425) 783-1825 
 
cc:  Aquatic Resource Committee 


